## IOWA STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE CEDAR FALLS, IOWA

DEPARTMENT OF MATHEMATICS

February 20, 1961

Earle L. Canfield Secretary-Treasurer, Iowa Section Mathematical Association of America Drake University Des Moines, Iowa

Dear Dean Canfield:

At the moment I'm discouraged about our Spring program. My two letters to Robert Wisner have still brought no replies. I have stalled while I waited to see if this pivotal section of the program would come through. If it did, I had planned to write several heads of college departments of mathematics in Iowa urging attendance at the meeting and soliciting papers. I had planned also to get people like Vernon Price and Wendell Bragonier involved.

As things stand, we have a Chairman of the nominating committee (Harold Heckart) and one paper (Harold Heckart). We have a presiding officer for the meeting (Irvin H. Brune).

I don't want you to worry about this, only to know the situation. I plan to set up a panel on teacher certification and on high school and college curricular problems if Wisner doesn't come through. We may still be able to get an out-of-state person to help. Perhaps not, since it is so late.

Any words of advice?

Sincerely,

H. C. Trimble, Chairman

IOWA SECTION, MAA

Bud Tuento

mf

